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Welcome
Thank you for 

choosing 
the Eventide Campus 

to be your home!

Eventide: 
Ardell Ewoldt
Jean Goslar

Frances Morgan
Andrea Nelson
Bernard Skarin
Elnora Sump

Fanelda Westphalen
Bonnie Youngscap

Realife:
Norman & Lorraine 

Christiansen

Published for the residents, families, friends and employees of the Eventide Community.

Graduates
Our graduates were 

on the Eventide cam-
pus for a short stay 
and have returned 

home. It was a plea-
sure to serve you!

Eventide: 
Juanita Bachmann

John Hoemann
LaJune Miller

In Memoriam
Our thoughts and 

prayers remain with 
the families and 

friends of those who 
have made their final 

journey.

Eventide: 
Darlene Baedke
Irma Clausen

Charles Frazier
Dorothy Fredericks

Donald Gottsch
Betty Griffin
Marie Kirk

Roger Larson
Darlene Saunders

Millie Slechta
Urban Tripp

Bob Wiedmann

From the Desk of the CEO
I will be honest in saying I did not want to focus on any-

thing ‘COVID-19’ related in my article. I wanted to share 
all the exciting and fun things occurring on campus which 
perhaps others do not get to see. However, the COVID-19 
topic continues to develop, and we want to make sure 
everyone is aware of the recent changes. Plus, it is very 
good and much anticipated news! As spring approached, 
high resident COVID-19 vaccination rates and decreas-
ing COVID-19 cases allowed long term care facilities, and 
here on the Eventide Campus, to begin more indoor visi-
tation. This was welcome news for residents and families 
and it brought hope to see loved ones reunited. Frankly, 
the staff missed visitors probably just as much as resi-
dents did. Many of the reunions have certainly filled our 
hearts and left us speechless. 

Now more than ever before, the Eventide Campus Team 
spends countless hours identifying a balance of keep-
ing those we serve safe while enhancing their wellbeing. 
It certainly has been an all-in team approach. Eventide 
recently completed the 16 week AHRQ ECHO National 

Nursing Home COVID-19 Action Network Certification 
Program. Project ECHO, in partnership with the federal 
Agency for Healthcare Research and Quality (AHRQ) 
and the Institute for Healthcare Improvement (IHI), is a 
virtual peer learning community allowing long term care 
providers to develop best practices with COVID-19 pre-
paredness, safety, and infection control.

Construction on the new nursing facility continues to 
show progress. Each day is one step closer to moving 
day, and the reality filled with excitement is starting to 
set in. Just think, we have spent our last Valentine’s Day, 
our last St Patrick’s Day, and our last Easter in the cur-
rent building! As I did a walkthrough of the construction 
site yesterday, all I could imagine was how the residents, 
staff, and visitors are going to love this home. I could 
not be more proud of what this type of facility will mean 
to our community. In closing, thank you for all the con-
tinued support and words of encouragement you have 
shown the Eventide Campus. This truly does mean the 
world to our team.
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Eventide Staff News
APRIL:

Doreen Adams, Director of Nursing, 14 years
Dustyn Bengford, Head Custodian Heritage Heights & 

Realife Cooperative, 11 years
Pat Clarey, Certified Medication Aide, 31 years

Mike Johnson, Dietary Assistant, 15 years
Carol Lamaak, Domestic Aide, 2 years

Deb Steinkuehler, Dietary Supervisor, 27 years
Jasmine Casillas, Certified Nursing Assistant, 1 year

Chris Ernsperger, Certified Nursing Assistant, 9 years
Christine Kragel, Community Relations & Foundation 

Director, 7 years
Josie Schultz, Tenant Companion, 1 year

Kara Webb, RN, Director of Assisted Living, 11 years

MAy:
Bob Adams, Maintenance Supervisor, 17 years

Susana Nieto, Registered Nurse, 7 years
Billie Mead, Environmental Aide, 5 years

Krystal Terwilleger, Cook, 4 years

June: 
Miriam Lorenzo, Certified Nursing Assistant, 

2 years
Carol Quail, Tenant Companion, 8 years

Kathy Tech, Certified Medication Aide, 35 years
Jessica Pauley, Licensed Practical Nurse, 2 years

Erin Staley, Licensed Practical Nurse, 4 years

We welcome the following new staff 
members to Eventide Nursing Home:

DIetARy DePARtMent:
Brandi French, Assistant Cook

nuRsIng DePARtMent:
Tamira Knight, Certified Nursing Assistant
Evelyn Lopez, Certified Nursing Assistant
Whitney Muck, Certified Nursing Assistant
Candy Salazar, Memory Lane Extra Eyes

Amalia Velasquez, Licensed Practical Nurse

We welcome the following new staff 
members to Silveridge Assisted Living:

nuRsIng DePARtMent:
Mayra Zarazua, Tenant Companion

ANNIVErSArIES 
“Congratulations” to the following Eventide Campus Staff for working one year or more:

NEw StAff

by Human Resource Coordinator,  
Pat schechinger  

submitted by Amy schultz, eventide Ad-
ministrator

On March 10, 2020, we stood in the Main Din-
ing Room after Bingo and explained to the resi-
dents, volunteers, and families that we needed 
to close our doors due to the coronavirus. We 
explained this was to help flatten the curve and 
we would reassess 2 weeks later. Little did any 
of us know, we were in for a world changing 
pandemic.  

One year later, we can be proud of the 
strength of our staff to endure all the changes, 
the losses, and the uphill battles. We can be 
proud of the resiliency of our residents endur-
ing all the changes from isolating in rooms, 
staying in their households, no in person visi-
tors and learning to visit with Zoom or Face-
time on iPads to the changes of reopening for 
activities and dining. All these changes were 
made to protect our Residents and each other.  

A little timeline to remember what this past 
year had in store for all of us. 

MARCH
Eventide closed the doors to visitors. We 

learned what the words social distance meant; 
no more than 10 in a group; designate someone 
to go to grocery store. We started screening em-
ployees when they arrived at work. The Isola-
tion/Quarantine area is set up on the back side 
of Legacy Center for any positive cases and new 
admissions. Mail and all packages for residents 
is held for 24 hours before it is delivered.

APRIL
The CDC suggests cloth face masks are to be 

worn out in public areas. In the nursing facil-
ity, PPE such as surgical face masks and eye 
protection must be worn for all patient cares. As 
of 4/6/20 there are 4 positive cases in Crawford 
county. Residents start “in room dining”. Gov-
ernor Reynolds urges people to stay home and 
stay safe. Instruction to staff to stay 6 feet apart 
in break room and to alternate break times.  

MAy
Additional symptoms of COVID are released 

by the CDC. Since the start of the pandemic, 
there have been 30 COVID19 tests completed 
on campus with 3 positive tests in employees 
and the remaining are negative. The (NP) nasal 
swab and/or serology testing for antibodies 
will be available on campus and results will 
be known in 72 hours – employees are highly 
encouraged to be tested. Crawford County cur-

rently has 149 cases and there is talk of reopen-
ing businesses in the community.

Crawford Co has 336 positive cases (+177 
cases since last week). State Surveyors were  
here for our first infection control survey and 
there were no concerns/citations. 

June – We truly had a good summer consid-
ering we are in a pandemic. 

CDC and CMS releases phased reopening 
guidelines for nursing facilities. We encourage 
staff, visitors, and families to reach out to Gov-
ernor’s office to encourage conservative use of 
PPE so we can move to Phase 2 of reopening. 
There are now 654 positive cases in Crawford 
County.

JuLy
New guidance is released for outdoor visits 

so Eventide and Silveridge can start schedul-
ing visits. There are now 672 positive cases in 
Crawford County. Eventide moves to Phase 2 of 
reopening guidelines. Hallelujah! The beauti-
cian is allowed back into the nursing facility. 
There are 21 nursing facilities in Iowa in out-
break status – Eventide is not one of them. 

August
There are now 721 positive cases in Craw-

ford County. New guidance released says resi-
dents can go out for medical appointments and 
not quarantine for 14 days. Nursing facility 
has one COVID positive staff, the first positive 
since May. Nursing facility remains in Phase 2 
and indoor compassionate care visits need to 
be scheduled.

sePteMBeR
There are now 861 positive cases in Crawford 

county. We will begin testing all nursing facil-
ity employees routinely. Guidance is updated 
to follow county positivity rate to determine if 
the residents can have outdoor visits or indoor 
visits. Activities and meals may happen in din-
ing areas with social distancing of residents. 

OCtOBeR
There are now 1152 positive cases in Craw-

ford County. There are now nine residents that 
have tested positive in nursing facility. We ex-
panded quarantine/isolation area on Legacy 
Center from smoke door to smoke door to ac-
commodate any positive cases and any new ad-
missions. Residents are eating in their rooms 
and activities are going from room to roomand 
the second infection control survey by the State 
of Iowa at nursing facility results in no con-

cerns or citations. We celebrated Halloween 
with staff going room to room in Halloween 
costumes and handing out goodies to the resi-
dents. 

nOVeMBeR
There are now 1469 positive cases in Craw-

ford county. Routine COVID testing of employ-
ees at nursing facility is twice a week. One 
household becomes a quarantine area – we are 
limiting the staff that enter that household. 
We have 7 positive residents currently. Gover-
nor Reynolds says the COVID 19 SURGE is at 
a dangerous level in Iowa. The third infection 
control results in no concerns or citations. 

DeCeMBeR
There are now 1834 positive cases in Craw-

ford county. All households except Traditional 
Ridge have positive cases in residents. We cel-
ebrated Christmas with resident presents and 
of course Santa. 

Eventide received news that the vaccine will 
be available in January. 

JAnuARy
There are now 2161 positive cases in Craw-

ford county. During the first offering of the 
COVID vaccine, 48 residents and 47 of staff/
volunteer/contract staff received the vaccine. 
All residents tested negative, and all house-
holds can go out for meals!

FeBRuRARy
There are now 2368 positive cases in Craw-

ford county. More individuals on campus re-
ceive both doses of vaccine. Activities and 
Church on Sundays has resumed – of course, 
with social distancing and masks worn by all. 

MARCH
There are now 2743 positive cases in Craw-

ford county. Eventide can start indoor visits 
per CMS guidance when Crawford County is in 
the yellow or green zone or under 10% posi-
tivity rate and when out of outbreak status. 
Friends and families can now visit in person 
with residents but need to follow the Core 
Principles of Infection Prevention with focus 
on use of hand sanitizer by visitors and resi-
dents; and visitors need to be able to tolerate 
wearing a well-fitting face mask. Visitors need 
to be screened and we need to limit the num-
ber of visitors in our building at one time. As 
more people get the vaccine, we look for more 
guidance from CMS and DIA to allow our resi-
dents and staff more freedom.

A Year in the Life ...

One year ago on March 10th, we made the difficult decision to close 
our doors to visitors on the Eventide Campus, with the intent to re-evalu-
ate in two weeks. We took this opportunity to look back on the year. Sil-
veridge Assisted Living celebrated ZERO positive tenant cases of covid 
during the past 365 days! What an achievement!

Eventide Lutheran Home residents and employ-
ees had some fun of their own by ‘beating covid’ 
in the form of piñatas! 

Team members and residents shared memories 
and had a moment of silence for those we lost in 
the past year. Moving forward, we anticipate a 
year filled with visitors, entertainment and much 
more! 
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submitted by Robin schiltz, 
eventide Activity Director

Being in Activities goes something like this: We wake up 
in the morning, plan our whole day in our heads, get to 
work, and an hour later everything changes! This is what 
keeps us coming back! The challenge is what drives us, 
and seeing our residents happy is our reward! They have 
rolled with every change, and been patient through each 
one! Truth be told, they have worried and cared for us just 
as much as we have worried and cared for them. We have 
made even closer bonds with each of them throughout the 
past year. Although big parties were what we once thrived 
on, Covid-19 and all of the rules and regulations, was a 
blessing in disguise, we were able to spend quality time to 
create stronger bonds with our residents!

In the midst of all of this, we have had a lot of great 
times! We have played some goofy games, served a lot of 
fun snacks, and completed crafts in small groups. We even 
had a carnival on National Carnival Day, thanks to Tamara 
and Connie going the extra mile with all of the prep work 
involved. Rick Powell was such a good sport and sang for 
us from behind the plexi-glass wall! So, you see, when life 
deals you LEMONS, you make LEMONADE!

We have also been very fortunate to be allowed church 
services again on Sundays. Hopefully, communion will 
commence in April. We can only have small groups, but 
those who are unable to attend our live church service, are 
offered the opportunity to view a service on a DVD. Thanks 
so much to all of the churches for airing your services on Ch. 
13, or on you-tube, so our residents can continue to worship 
the Good Lord!  Our Clergy and our faith in God have been 
key to surviving the past year!

Also, I want to send a big shout-out to all of our co-
workers - they remind me of Timex watches - THEY TAKE 
A LICKIN’, AND KEEP ON TICKIN’! Seriously, we have all 
become a closer family through this past year, and have 
learned that no matter which department you are in, we can 
all work together to keep things moving forward!

I am not going to list activities for each month, just yet, 
as we still do not know day to day what our guidance will 
allow. One way, or another, we will have monthly entertain-
ment, we will be able to go outdoors to view our new build-
ing, and we will find great ways to spend our time together.

Hello Everyone!

Brownies

KITCHEN
from the

Brownie ingredients
6 eggs
¾ c butter
2 T shortening
3 c sugar

Frosting ingredients
2 c sugar
½ c butter
½ c milk
1 ½ c chocolate chips

Brownie directions
Cream the first 4 ingredients thoroughly and then add the 
rest. Pour onto a cookie sheet. Bake at 325 degrees for 15 
minutes and then check

Frosting directions
Melt butter, milk and sugar in a double boiler. Bring to a 
good boil and then add chocolate chips and stir until 
melted. Frost immediately.

submitted by Deb steinkuehler, 
Dietary supervisor

1 c milk
2 c flour
¾ c cocoa

Moving On… 
submitted by Kara Webb, Rn, Director of Assisted Living

At times this last year feels ‘lost’
To the worry, to all the missed time.
Every day we think about all the changes
Some of our thoughts are full of “WHY?!”
Yet there’s an invisible presence within these walls
One we tend to forget is here.
Resilience. Fortitude. Benevolence.
And this presence has overcome the fear.
We’re now moving forward.
We continue to push ahead and dream.
We look to the future with hopeful conception.
We see more visits with family, happier days, even a new building.
We will never forget all we’ve lost,
Only shift focus to ‘forward’ and keeping ahead of the curve.
We’ll never stop striving as providers
To deliver superior care to all those we serve.
So pause and reflect poignantly on this past year 
The time has come to leave it behind.
We have a mission and vision to continue to labor toward 
Every day from morning to EVENTIDE.

The employees of 
the Eventide campus 
recently wrapped up a 
successful fundrais-
er for the Grow Bold 
With Us Campaign 
and the new nurs-
ing facility building 
project. With the sup-
port of the commu-
nity, over $3,800 was 
raised at the Staley’s 
Chicken Dinner. The 
community came out in droves, and the Eventide team ended up serving almost 800 
people! We are grateful for the shared goal of creating a home-like environment for 
our nursing home residents. Thank you to all the volunteers, and community who 
supported this fundraiser! 

$3,800 raised for the  
New Nursing facility

A Lasting tribute
submitted by Christine Kragel, Community Relations and Foundation Director

Memorial gifts are a meaningful way to remember a loved one’s legacy or express 
your appreciation for someone special. Your gift will make a difference in the lives 
of others on behalf of a loved one today, tomorrow and far into the future all while 
supporting the mission of the Eventide Senior Living Community. Losing a loved 
one is difficult, but many families find comfort in honoring those they have lost by 
requesting memorial contributions be made to the Eventide Foundation. You can 
invite others to give by asking the person arranging the funeral or memorial service 
to insert the following phrase in the obituary notice: In lieu of flowers, the family 
requests that memorial gifts be made to the Eventide Foundation at 114 South 20th 
Street, Denison, IA 51442. Donation envelopes are also available upon request at 
Eventide and our local funeral homes. Thank you for considering the Eventide Foun-
dation in your memorial giving

Heritage Heights 
Tenants celebrated 
St. Patrick’s Day 
with entertainment 
by tenant, Belinda 
Cano, great food, 
and even a con-
test for the ‘Most 
Green’. Vi Brown, 
was the winner, 
and was dressed 
in green from 
head to toe!

The Activity Team at Eventide brought a carnival to the residents! They had a blast play-
ing the games like Plinko, Pluck a Duck and the Toilet Paper Toss. Taking goofy photos was 
the cherry on top!



from the Staff...
The staff at Eventide is here to assist our residents and 

their families in any way possible. If you have any questions 
or concerns, please do not hesitate to ask. We are always 
looking for ways to improve the delivery of our services and 
programs. Your input will only help us succeed in delivering 
quality care. Thank you for your continued support!     

eventide A senior 
Living Community

visit our web site: 
eventidehome.com  

ELECTRONIC NEWSLETTER
Keep updated on Eventide activities and events by signing 

up for our electronic newsletter. Call Christine in the Business 
Office at (712) 263-3114 or email ckragel@eventidehome.com 
to be added to the list. 

EVENTIDE FOUNDATION
The Eventide Foundation is a non-profit, tax exempt charitable corporation formed to collect gifts of 
money and assets to help off-set the expenses of caring for the elderly. Funds collected by the Founda-
tion are used to supplement the increasing costs of personal care and to provide amenities to residents 
that would not otherwise be available. As you plan your estate and gift endowments, we ask that you 
consider a gift to the Eventide Foundation. A contribution to the Foundation allows us to provide a 
fuller quality of life to our residents. The Foundation needs your help to continue the work of Eventide 
and to ensure that each of the residents can live out their life without loss of dignity or respect. We 
sincerely appreciated all the gifts that have been designated to the Eventide Foundation! The follow-
ing list reflects gifts received during the period of December 22, 2020 through March 22, 2021. In 
publishing a list of so many names, it is possible that we may have misspelled, omitted or otherwise 
listed your name incorrectly. If so, please notify the Foundation office at (712) 263-3114 so that we 
can make the necessary corrections. Thank you. 

MeMorials:
 In memory of George Berry by Bud & Vicki Borcherding | In memory of George Berry by the Town 

of Leesburg | In memory of George Berry by Jay & Teresa Ford | In memory of Millie Slechta by 
the Millie Slechta Family | In memory of Bob Wiedmann by Bob Wiedmann Family | In memory of 
Dorothy Fredericks by Leroy & Marlene Hight | In memory of Dorothy Fredericks by Wayne & Joyce  
Miller | In memory of Dorothy Fredericks by Dennis & Coleen Bruhn  

tuition assistance Fund: Kenneth & Barbara Chen
christMas appeal:
 Don Hoemann | Rev. David Loeschen & Deb Loeschen | Roger & Phyllis Sims | Connie Thompson 

| Jack & Zelda McDuff | In honor of Brownie & Vernet Larson by Jeri Kolpin  | In honor of Maxine 
Gronau by Dale & Sandy Gronau  In honor of Shirley Gonnerman by Amy Rasmussen |In honor of 
Macel Schneider by Noel & Sandy Johnson | In honor of Melvin Petersen by Marcella Petersen | In 
memory of Wallace Gonnerman by Amy Rasmussen | In memory of Deb Aldag by GAB Girls

STAFF PAYROLL DEDUCTION: 
 Jaqueline Acosta |  Bob Adams | Doreen Adams | Rebecca Angulo | Mindi Baker | Tamara Baker 

| Karen Beam | Stephanie Bernel  | Kelsey Boger | Mary Burhoop | Deb Burk | Lynette Croghan | 
Connie Ellis | Tasha Fink | Antonia Flores | Maria Flores  | Brooke French | Abigail Friedrichsen | 
Blenda Gossage | Seth Guzman | Sara Hansen | Jenelle Higginbottom  | Deborah Huisinga | David 
Hulsebus | Michael Johnson | Jaci Kluender | Kim Korwes | Christine Kragel | Deanna Laubscher 
| Miriam Lorenzo | Lori Magnuson | Billie Mead | Yurida Montalvo | Roxie Neumann | Alejandra  
Nieto | Susana Nieto | Yuriana Nieto | Arielle Pedersen | Amber Perry | Carol Quail | Amy Ras-
mussen | Keli Remmick | Carlos Salazar | Annette Sands | Jenifer Santamaria | Pat Schechinger | 
Robin Schiltz | Amy Schultz  | Kris Schultz | Erin Staley | Deb Steinkuehler | Kathy Tech | Krystal 
Terwilleger | Tina Thompson | Melody Vazquez | Angeles Villegas | Kara Webb | Robyn Wilson

EVENTIDE LUTHERAN HOME 
The following list reflects gifts received during the period of December 22, 2020 through March 22, 

2021. If we have misspelled, omitted, or otherwise listed your name incorrectly, please notify the Busi-
ness Office at (712) 263-3114 so that we can make the necessary corrections. Thank you.  

undesignated:  Howard McMinimee | Karen Christensen in memory of Betty Griffin

grow Bold with us caMpaign:  Marvel Heistand | Art Bailey Family | St. Paul Lutheran Church,  
Hanover Township | Darlene Baedke Family  | Patricia Ettleman in memory of Darlene Baedke | Ace 
& Marilyn Ettleman in memory of Darlene Baedke | Gaylen & Marvel Bahnsen in memory of Darlene 
Baedke | H. Dennis & Marlene Bergstadt in memory of Darlene Baedke | Mark & Connie Press in 
memory of Harold & Darlene Baedke

THRIVENT CHOICE
By directing Choice Dollars through Thrivent Choice, eligible members recommend where Thrivent Financial 

distributes some of its charitable outreach grant dollars among participating non-profit organizations 
such as Eventide Senior Living Community. The following list reflects gifts received during the period of 
December 22, 2020 through March 22, 2021. If we have misspelled, omitted, or otherwise listed your 
name incorrectly, please notify the Business Office at (712) 263-3114 so that we can make the necessary 
corrections.   

 Brian Ettleman | Marilyn Yoakum | Jodi Bruhn | Coleen Bruhn | Deb Burk | Cindy Dozark | Janet 
Iversen | Morris Kuhlmann | Bruce Namanny | Diane Schiltz | Darlene Taylor 

 EVENTIDE FOUNDATION 
 ENDOWMENT FUND
 When you donate to a permanently endowed fund at a qualified community foundation, you are not 

only helping your neighbors today — you are building a stronger community tomorrow. And while 
that in itself is rewarding, with Endow Iowa, you will also get back for giving. You will be eligible to 
receive a 25% tax credit for each donation, in addition to any federal tax benefits you may qualify 
for. Contact the Omaha Community Foundation at (800) 794-3458 for more information on how 
Endow Iowa is helping donors do good works within the community, forever. If you are interested in 
donating, please make checks payable to the Eventide Foundation Endowment Fund and send them 
to The Omaha Community Foundation at 302 South 36th Street, Suite 100 in Omaha. 

DONATIONS

Page 4 April | May | June 2021

community contacts
Mindi Baker, CEO 
amy schultz, Eventide Administrator 
christine Kragel, Community Relations & 

Foundation Director 
Kara webb, rn, Silveridge Director of As-

sisted Living 
shannon cose, Heritage Heights and Real-

ife Resident Services Manager

Facilities
Eventide Lutheran Home: 712-263-3114               Heritage Heights: 712-263-6631

Realife Cooperative: 712-263-8169               Silveridge: 712-263-2639

eventide Board of 
directors

Mark gray, President
danyel Jepsen, Vice President

tonya eller, Secretary/Treasurer
coleen Bruhn         Mark spiegel

deryl hennings

Planning and Implementing Care (cont.): 
The resident has the right to be informed of, and participate in, his 

or her treatment, including:
c. The facility shall inform the resident of the right to participate 

in his or her treatment and shall support the resident in this 
right. The plan process must: 

 i. Facilitate the inclusion of the resident and/or resident 
representative

 ii. Include an assessment of the resident’s strength and 
needs

 iii. Incorporate the resident’s personal and cultural prefer-
ences in developing goals of care

d. The right to be informed in advance, of the care to be furnished 
and the type of caregiver or professional that will furnish care. 

resident rights

submitted by tina thompson, Busi-
ness Office Manager 

Medicaid is a nationwide program that 
offers health insurance to low-income 
residents of the United States. While the 
federal government sets the parameters 
of this program, each state is permitted 
to operate its Medicaid program as they 
see fit within those given parameters. In 
Iowa, Medicaid is a managed care pro-
gram that is administered by the Iowa 
Department of Human Services’ division 
of Iowa Medicaid Enterprise (IME). 

The Iowa Medicaid program, also 
known as Title 19, will cover the cost of 
nursing facility care, in addition to lim-
ited home and community-based servic-
es. There are several different Medicaid 
long-term care programs for which Iowa 
seniors may be eligible.  These programs 
have slightly different financial and 
medical eligibility requirements, as well 
as varying benefits. 

Facility Medicaid
The Facility Medicaid program pro-

vides assistance to those who reside in 
a nursing facility. This is an entitlement 
program, meaning that anyone who 
meets the eligibility requirements is of-
fered assistance. When receiving facility 
assistance, all of the recipient’s income, 
with the exception of a monthly personal 
needs allowance of $50 and a spousal 
income allowance (if applicable), will go 

towards the cost of the facility care and 
Medicaid will provide the remaining ex-
pense.  

Medicaid Waivers  
Medicaid Waivers are intended to pro-

vide long-term care for those who are el-
derly and / or disabled. They are meant 
to provide these individuals support and 
services to assist them in aging in their 
homes and communities, rather than 
being placed in a nursing facility.

Waivers limit the number of program 
participants. Once the enrollment cap has 
been reached, there will be a waitlist for 
services.

HCBS Elderly Waiver – The Home and 
Community Based Services Medicaid 
Waiver is intended to provide in-home 
services to those seniors who require 
care equivalent to that which is provided 
in a nursing facility.  Program partici-
pants have the option of directing their 
own care and hiring the care attendant of 
their choosing, including their own adult 
children. Other benefits may include at-
tendant care, adult day care, home health 
aide, nursing care, chore services, home 
and vehicle modifications and personal 
emergency response systems.  

Health and Disability Waiver – This 
waiver is intended for physically disabled 
individuals under the age of 65.  Those 
enrolled in this program are allowed to 
choose their own attendant care worker, 

regardless of whether they live at home 
or in an assisted living facility or adult 
foster care home.  Supportive benefits 
include homemaker services, meal de-
livery, respite care, personal emergency 
response systems and nutritional coun-
seling.

traditional Medicaid / Aged Blind 
and Disabled 

This is another entitlement program 
intended for Aged Blind and Disabled.   
If one meets the eligibility requirements, 
services can be received. Assistance is 
provided at home or in an adult day care.

eligibility Requirements
• Residency and Citizenship – the ap-

plicant must be a U.S. Citizen (or have 
proper immigration status) and must be 
a resident of Iowa.

• Age/Disability – the applicant must 
be age 65 or older, blind, or disabled.  
The applicant must also meet certain 
medical requirements consistent with the 
level of care requested.

• Income Limitations – For Medicaid 
eligibility purposes, all income that a 
Medicaid applicant receives is counted, 
including wages, Social Security benefits, 
pensions, veteran’s benefits, annuities, 
IRAs, etc. The total income must be less 
than $2,382 per month to qualify.  

• Asset Limitations – The asset limita-
tions vary based on marital status and 
if one or both spouses are applying for 

assistance.  Medicaid divides assets into 
two categories: Countable and Exempt.  
Some examples of Countable Assets in-
clude: Cash, Checking/Savings/Credit 
Union Accounts, stocks, bonds, invest-
ments, Life Insurance policies, Annuities, 
and real estate in which one does not re-
side.  Exempt assets are specifically des-
ignated under the Medicaid guidelines 
and will not result in a denial of benefits.  
Exempt assets include personal belong-
ings, such as clothing, household fur-
nishings, an automobile, an irrevocable 
funeral contract, burial plots, and one’s 
primary home if the Medicaid applicant 
lives in the home or expresses “intent” 
to return to it.  If an asset is not listed as 
exempt, then it must be liquidated and 
applied toward the costs of long-term 
care before the applicant can qualify for 
Medicaid benefits.

When considering assets, it is impor-
tant to know that Iowa has a Medicaid 
Look-Back Period of 60 months dated 
back from the date of the Medicaid Ap-
plication. Medicaid will verify that no as-
sets have been gifted, transferred, or sold 
for less than fair market value during the 
previous 60-month period. If it is found 
that assets have been disposed of for less 
than fair market value, a penalty period 
will be established, and the applicant will 
be ineligible for Medicaid for the duration 
of the penalty period.

Long term Care Medicaid Programs for the Elderly


